Board of Fire Commissioners, District II
October 6th, 2020
Chairman Ron Sutton Jr called the regular meeting to order at 6:30 PM. The flag was saluted and Lord’s Prayer was recited.
Members Present:  
Ronald Sutton Jr.
William Horseman
Cliff Sharp
Fred Hundt
Absent:
Mark Sheppard
Minutes
The minutes of the September 8th meeting were sent to all via email. Motion was made to accept the minutes by Cliff Sharp and seconded by Bill Horseman. All voted to approve the minutes from the September 8th Commissioners meeting.
Treasurers Report:
A copy of the Treasurers report was sent to the meeting by the Treasurer Mark Sheppard and presented by Fred Hundt.
A detailed report from the month of September was given to all Commissioners. This report showed all transactions since the September meeting. The beginning balance on the report was $194,138.12
The ending balance was $191,695.75. Cliff Sharp made motion to pay all bills and to accept the Treasurer report which was seconded by Bill Horseman that all bills since the last report were approved for payment.
[bookmark: _Hlk34144941]Roll call vote was taken:
William Horseman   Yes
Cliff Sharp	            Yes
Fred Hundt               Yes
Ronald Sutton Jr.    Yes
Old Business:
Chief Hundt reported that he purchased the 16” battery operated chain saw and it is now on the rescue truck.
He also reported that we now have a timer on the siren. The siren will not blow between the hours of 10:00 PM and 7:00 AM.
New Business:
Mark sent word that he would like to start the November meeting 15 minutes earlier to look t next year’s budget. It was decided that we would.
Chiefs Comments:
Chief Hundt asked for the OK to purchase a new set of turnout gear for Megan Sheppard. He was given permission to go forward.
Public Portion:
The meeting was opened to the public and there were no comments from anyone from the public.
No other business the meeting was adjourned at 6:45 PM.
Fred Hundt,
Board Secretary



